

UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of August 11, 2016
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met Thursday, August 11, 2016 at 10:30 A.M., at the Louisiana Department of Revenue.
Committee Members present were: Chairman, Tim Cefalu, Kevin Richard (sitting in for Secretary, Kim Robinson), Donna Andries, Roy Austin, and Henri Louapre.  
Also present were Debra Guillory, Darlene Allen, Cindy Pugh, and Byron Henderson (of LDR), Rick Mekdessie, and Isie Wong (E-Gov Systems), Mark West (Ascension), Greg Ruppert (Jefferson) and Bobby Craig (EBR).
Chairman Cefalu declared the meeting duly convened at 10:36 A.M.
A motion was made by Donna Andries to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of May 19, 2016, which was seconded by Roy Austin and the committee all agreed.  The minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

1.) Current Operations/Statistics as of July 2016
· Collections as of July were $191.9 million and 126.6K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $11.3 billion with over 6.6 million returns filed.  Collections are continuing to grow and businesses are starting to get on board.
· Henri Louapre inquired as to the number of paper returns being filed.  Chairman Cefalu responded that there are very few being filed.  Some parishes are down to only about 20-30%.     

2.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

· Rounding – Debra Guillory of LDR is continuing to receive calls and wanted to confirm that the list of parishes she was given is not for distribution.  Rick stated the list is only for reference for LDR. 
· Closing Accounts – Debra and Rick have been working on this issue.  E-Gov has addressed the ones that could be resolved and Rick has drafted a proposal and handed it out to the members for review.  Donna asked about the feature and how it will work.  Rich responded that they will go to each return and put a box on the return and that will send notification to the administrator that the taxpayer has closed their account.  This proposal is just to make the change to the website.  The administrator will have to be set up to accept the notification as well.  E-Gov proposed a couple of suggestions to make sure the business is wanting to close.  The close of business date can be provided to make sure this is what the taxpayer is requesting, and it wasn’t checked by accident.  Other information discussed with regard to closing accounts was if the administrators would like to know who the new owners are or other forwarding information if needed.  LDR cannot accept it just yet but they are working on it with IT.  It may be an issue for the smaller parishes to get set up with the software to accept the notifications.  Donna suggested maybe they could get an email.  Previously, the taxpayer has been told to send something in writing to the parish along with their account number to notify them of the closing.  Some parishes can reactive and account if the taxpayer closes by accident or would like to reactivate and account.  Kevin Richard asked if there was a cost associated with receiving an email notification when an account is closed.  Rick responded that he could add it to the proposal.  It would be much lower but would have to be modified on each screen.  

· Change notification – Currently the way the system is set up, the notifications state all information and administrators have to read it all to figure out what was changed.  It would be a onetime change fix.  The committee would like to present the proposal to the Secretary of Revenue to address the costs of the changes.  Donna Andries made a motion to send to the Secretary of Revenue for review, Roy seconded and the committee agreed.  
· Credit Card Link – Donna stated that they did talk to the administrators at LATA and they are interested in credit card payments.  Rick stated that it is not one transaction and that it would be a separate transaction for every parish and every payment.  The convenience fee also came up again as an issue.  E-Gov would also need merchant ids for the parishes as well.  The State does accept credit card payments but don’t see the convenience fee.  Chargebacks also came up and could pose an issue and could take a while to resolve.   
3.)  Optional Exemptions
· Chairman Cefalu has been working on the draft letter and identifying the parishes.  He posed to the committee the question of how much detail we want to provide (i.e. rates).  There are 17 maybe 18 parishes with exemptions.  Some parish’s information is hard to decipher what is in fact exempt.  Chairman Cefalu will try to have the draft for the next meeting.  
4.)  Next Meeting Date
· The date of the next meeting is scheduled for November 17, 2016.  Future dates are tentatively scheduled for February 9th, and May 11th of 2017.  The Governor’s appointment of committee members will be made upon adjournment of the legislative sessions.       
There being no further agenda items or public comments Donna Andries made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Roy Austin seconded.  Chairman Cefalu adjourned the meeting at 11:22 A.M.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Tim Cefalu, Chairman

